
                      AUXILIUM CONVENT SCHOOL 

DUMDUM  

28.03.2020 

Dear Parents, 

As per the directives of the government, all educational institutions are closed as a 

precautionary measure against the spread of Coronavirus. I know that our students are losing 

a lot of class time but this medical crisis that has shaken the world is teaching them many a 

lesson for life. In this regard, I would request you to take care of your health, diet and 

hygiene and stay safe. Most importantly of course please utilise this time to call on God and 

seek his strength and protection.  You will be updated about the school’s future course of 

action and I am positive that by the grace of God we will all be able to resume normal 

life very soon. 

Auxilium Convent School Dum Dum has initiated the SMS mode of communication to 

reach out to you dear parents. The trial message was sent to you on 22nd and 23rd March 

with the following words: “These are days of apprehension and concern. Wish you God’s 

blessings.”Henceforth, I will be communicating with you through this mode as and when 

the need arises so you can expect timely information. Therefore, please do not call on the 

school office number these days since there will not be anyone to receive your calls. 

In order to encourage the students to continue their learning at home during these tentative 

days and keep up the tempo certain home-based projects and assignments have been set 

by the teachers. Kindly check the school website to view the specified class assignments 

and see that your wards start working on them as soon as they receive them. You are 

also requested to download the specified assignments and projects as soon as they are 

uploaded in view of the increasing pressure on the internet. All these projects and 

assignments are to be done with stationery and materials present at home. On no account are 

you supposed to venture out of your homes to purchase any project- related material. Please 

see that the students use this time at home for spiritual as well as academic enrichment and 

try and develop the habit of self study. Stay safe at home and be assured of my prayers. 

Your cooperation will be highly appreciated. 

Thanking you, 

Yours sincerely, 

Sr. C. A. Esther Rani                                                                                                        

Principal 


